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RSIPF complete their Certificate IV in Leadership and Management 
training 

 
Officers of the Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) participating in the Certificate 
IV in Leadership and Management Program achieved a milestone, in completion of all 
virtually delivered lessons by the Australia Pacific Training Coalition (APTC), at the 
Kwaimani Building classrooms at Kukum on Friday 12 November 2021. 
  
Director learning and Development Superintendent James Teilo says, “The RSIPF 

participants have received scholarships from the Pacific Faculty of Policing (PFP) in 

Australia, who currently fund leadership and management programs for Police, throughout 

the Pacific, through their ongoing partnership with APTC.” 

Superintendent Teilo says, “The Australian Federal Police (AFP) is pleased to support the 

Certificate IV in Leadership and Management training which is delivered through the Policing 

Partnership Program (RAPPP).  

Advisor Steven Bonnici says, “The AFP through the RAPPP is pleased to be able to support 

this valuable training, but it would not be made possible without the scholarship support of 

the Pacific Faculty for Policing and the valuable partnership with APTC.” 

He says, “This group is to be congratulated for their commitment towards their own 

leadership development and for their ongoing service in maintaining a safe, secure and 

peaceful Solomon Islands.” 

Director Teilo says, “I would like to acknowledge RAPPP for their continuous support 

rendered to the RSIPF and to the staff of APTC for the training.” 

 

//End// 

 

 

For any media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit contact:  

 

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established 

in 1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe, secure and peaceful 

Solomon Islands’.  The RSIPF strive to provide efficient, capable 

and responsive policing service and expect RSIPF officers to 

adhere to the RSIPF values. 

For ongoing news and information, please go to 

www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 

http://www.rsipf.gov.sb/
http://www.facebook.com/rsipf
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Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  It’s mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

 

Email: rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 
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